COMMUNITY HOUSING MEETING
Thursday 15th May – 5.15pm – An Cridhe - Minutes
Present: Seonaid Maclean Bristol (Development Coll), Derek Logie and Jodi Macleod from Rural Housing Scotland( RHS) , Frances Macintyre
Members of the public: Colin Kennedy, Randy Anderson, Margaret Donnachie, Paula  Smalley, Arlene & Gerry Casey, Fiona & Angus Kennedy, Neil Smith, Steve Dickison, Julian Senior, Paula Jamieson
Introduction: 

Aim of meeting: to update on Coll Community Housing project and raise awareness that the project is moving ahead - and that decisions will need to be made soon.   Also an opportunity to speak to Derek Logie and Jodi Macleod about Rural Housing Scotland and the ‘Our Island Homes’ project, and discuss how it could be applied on Coll.
Seonaid asked people to ask questions and interject if they had a comment 

1. Establishing community support for the project

Seonaid( SMB) : Affordable Housing has been on Coll’s agenda for considerable time. 

· Development Coll carried out a survey in 2010 - the results of which were published in the ‘Growth Plan’. The survey which was sent to 152 residents - 81 respondents; 50% agreed/or strongly agreed that housing was a priority.

· DC applied for funding to carry out a further independent survey : Rural Housing Scotland completed this in March 2012. It demonstrated that at the time there was a need for 4 homes to rent and 4 self build 

· Argyll & Bute Council has also recognised the need for more housing on Coll, and as such have included Coll in the SHIP( Strategic Housing Investment Plan). This would mean that the Council would be willing to contribute up to £90,000 per house

· Established a working group to forward the project – led by DC but including people who could be direct beneficiaries of the project. 
2. Where housing could and should be built – the need for a feasibility study to formally assess and report on this

· Need established, now need to decide where – and how many houses. 

· Two pieces of land in public ownership; An Cridhe field owned by DC for benefit of the community, and the field in which the Old Hall is sited. Planning would not allow housing development on AC site, and the Old Hall site is rented by Recycoll and is not available for development.
· Need for new site – DC approached landowners on Coll by letter asking whether they would be willing to sell land; 7 landowners have provided positive responses

· Where housing should be build – initial response from Planners is that they would favour a village location, , but would not veto a site outwith the village if it was community’s preferred option

3. Response from landowners willing to sell land.
· How to deal with these responses; how much land do we need?;  Colin  Kennedy ( CK)asked how many houses would be built. Derek Logie( DL) replied that although 8 were suggested by the survey 2 years ago, not all candidates would become tenants and we should therefore err on side of caution . Tacit understanding that 4 houses is nominal number of houses being discussed– but SMB stressed this needs to be formal assessed through feasibility plan. Business plan needs to ‘work’, i.e. rental income must make the buildings viable. 
· CK asked how much land needed, Jodi Macleod suggested amount is roughly ¼ acre per plot, for 80sq metre house   - but depended on whether they were semi- detached/ terraced etc.
· Land to be chosen for development depends on a number of factors; access to utilities, suitability for development ( ie, boggy, rocky, flat land etc), cost

· DL pointed out need for specialist site surveyor to formally assess potential sites.

4.  Feedback from  Argyll & Bute Planning Department and Scottish Water 
· Seonaid and Nic Smith spoke to planning  - Adrian Jackson Stark (Strategic Planning Department) keen to assist with community consultation. For the project to work well, the houses should be built in a place people want to live and to a design people want to live in, and at a cost that that people can afford. 
· Water; if there was to be a housing development in the village the project would benefit if it could be connected to the current water supply. The original (informal, verbal) response was that there was capacity for 20 more connections in the village of which 10 were already ‘ear marked’.   Local knowledge has disputed this. Continued efforts to attain a formal response from Scottish water proved unsuccessful so far. 

· Angus Kennedy (AK) commented that Scottish Water could be persuaded to increase the capacity if there was a development outside the village, and thus improve water supplies to outlying areas. 
5. How we acquire suitable land; ie. Scottish Land Fund

· DC approached Scottish Land Fund ( SLF) to support purchase of land. Need to act –as the SLF is only open to applications until end of 2016 

· SLF will pay for land at assessors’ value and may also pay for revenue funding although revenue funding must be in proportion to the capital costs (DL gave an example of a project that requested revenue funding of £40,000 for capital land costs of  just £5000.)  
· SLF will not fund cost of build. This has to found through grants and loans.
· Arlene asked about possibly shared equity; DL gave example of if A&BC provided £90,000, house cost £150,000 – other £60,000 could be raised through shared equity, loans etc. DL mentioned several banks eg.Tridios that loan to community projects like this, at fixed rate repayment. Business plan needs to work with mid market rent / council house rent between £280-£400 per month
· DL pointed out the RHS recognised that cost of building on islands is prohibitive to many islands residents and the OIH architectural competition specifically challenged architects to build on an island for under £100,000

·  Julian Senior asked about the cost of building the OIH winning design.  DL explained that all 5 shortlisted architectural firms were formally costed by QS and that the competition asked for a 2 bed house under £100,000, (with the potential of possible expansion of 3rd bedroom).  The winning design states that its heating costs would be as low as £180 per year.
DL said that it makes sense for one of the OIH designs to be used in the Coll project although it is not obligatory.   Aim to make the shortlisted designs available for people to see. JM passed around winning design for people to look at.

6. Involvement of ACHA and A& BC Council

· ACHA visited Coll two years ago. Last communication with them was that they would be willing to build on Coll if land was made available to them at nil value

· Paula Smalley (PS) felt strongly that ACHA were not good Landlords, and should not be involved in this project. 

· DL talked about Knoydart Development Trust who built and manage three houses. Small Housing Associations were basically Private Landlords, and have to be accredited. It is important to set an allocation policy that is clear and transparent. Other Development Trusts have used outside agencies to assist with this – in the understanding that it can be a very political issue.

7. What happens next; potential and need for funding a community consultation and feasibility study?

· Assessing land – need to pay for professional site surveyor- this would necessarily reduce the list of suitable sites
· DL – suggested approaching RIAS (Royal Institute Architectural in Scotland ) up to £2000 to pay for site assessment.
· Julian Senior(JS) – who is going to narrow down sites?  SMB was keen to point out that it is a community decision with the assistance of professional advice.  There needs to be a scoring system for sites. 
· PS pointed out that traffic on school brae was a problem, also pointed out that need for houses to remain for rent rather than sale, as part of Coll housing problem has been due to ‘right to buy ‘ policy. 

· Following site assessment, DC will approach SLF for assistance with funding the purchase.  Then the design must be chosen; funding must be found to manage the project, and the building project must go out to tender.
Seonaid thanked everyone for attending, and particularly Derek and Jodi for coming across. Next meeting TBC

For more info: contact Fra on 230000 or Seonaid on 230247

